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Exposure Draft, “Annual Improvements to IFRSs 2010 – 2012 cycle”

Dear Giorgio,
Following the perusal of the EFRAG letter on the afore mentioned subject, the following response to the Annual Improvements to IFRS 2010 – 2012  cycle proposals for IFRS3R has been developed in conjunction with input from a number of major European Pharmaceutical companies:
We do not concur with the Boards thinking which suggests that an entity will only need to consider whether contingent consideration is a liability or an equity instrument when the contingent consideration is a financial instrument on the basis of the requirements of IAS 32 Financial Instruments: Presentation alone. We consider that the reference to “IAS37 or other applicable standards” in IFRS 3  should not be deleted until the accounting for contingent consideration is reviewed across all relevant standards including the post implementation review of IFRS 3 revised is undertaken.

We would rather the Board sets aside time in its forthcoming agenda setting process, to address the fundamental problems arising as a result of considering that the subsequent variation of all financial liabilities measured at fair value should flow through P&L. Indeed, the project “Leases” develops a type of liability for which subsequent variations are recognized in right of use asset. Moreover, in our view, it is not pertinent to consider that all contingent consideration are in the scope of IAS32 and the basis for conclusion of IFRS3R paragraph 357 makes it clear that some situations have been treated too rapidly and need to be reopened:

“The boards acknowledge that some changes in fair value might result from events and circumstances related in part to a pre-combination period. But that part of the change is usually indistinguishable from the part related to the post-combination period and the boards concluded that the benefits in those limited circumstances that might result from making such fine distinctions would not justify the costs that such a requirement would impose.”

We also note that the IFRS Interpretation Committee (IFRS IC) is working on contingent consideration for the separate purchase of property, plant and equipment and intangible assets and that the Board is still working to align the future standard on Leases,  concerning any change in the minimum lease payments attributable to a lease liability and its impact on  the value of the right of use asset with guidance in other existing standards.

Given this, we encourage the Board to re-examine the issues related to the accounting for contingent consideration across all relevant standards and as part of the post implementation review of IFRS 3 as mentioned above.

We agree with EFRAG’s proposal that the Board should also align IAS 39 to the requirement in IFRS 9 regarding the accounting for own credit risk on financial liabilities measured at fair value, but only after a full review of IFRS 3 revised is undertaken. We believe that users of the financial statements of entities that do not apply IFRS 9 early would also benefit from this improvement in financial reporting.
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